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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  

Our volunteers have done a great job again.    
Without these people, the library would not be         
completing all the things we do or be as user 
friendly as it is now and as it will be in the future.  

The bound scanning group is continuing to scan 
magazines for use on the patron computer, making 
them more useful for researchers or casual users. 
The numbers are very impressive.  

The flat scan team has been working hard to keep 
up with new material coming into the library. They 

also continue to go through the older scans and hard copies of newsletters to make them more    
usable and searchable, making it easier to find specific items in them. This is a very labor intensive 
job because of the amount of material, name changes, and the rebirth of many newsletters. They 
are then added to the patron computer. 

Because of the quality of the scans and the ease of doing searches for subjects in the magazines and 
newsletters, there has been an increase in the number of people using the patron computer.  

We received a large number of VHS tapes this winter. After sorting them, they were added to our 
archive collection and to the tapes that members can borrow. There were so many that we made up 
three sets of tapes that will be available to nudist libraries and other organizations just for the    
asking. There is a fairly large number of tapes that visitors can obtain for a donation, and some are 
even on the libraryôs free table for visitors to take. 

The library is still looking for any nudist organizations' newsletters, so we can add them to our    
archives and put them on the patron computer for future library visitors.  

There is always a librarian available to help during our open hours. It is a rewarding experience for 
us when people and organizations contact the library or come in to use our resources for their     
research. We are eager to share our large collection of magazines, newsletters, books, and our 
many file cabinets full of information about people and organizations.  

Our search for nudist organizations that donôt know about the library is an ongoing job, as well as 
spreading the word about what we have available for their use. If you know of any organizations or 
individuals that may have items we should have in the library, please give the library their contact 
information or contact them and give them our contact info.  

We are always looking for articles about nudist clubs and nudist group activities to add to our files.  
Having members send us information is one key way the library grows, so please help us. 

Dave Graber, ANRL President 



UPDATES AND NEWS  
ALWAYS AVAILABLE  

 

This newsletter is published twice a year, winter 
and summer; however news and updates on the 
library are always available online all day, every 

day!  Minutes from meetings, news about donations and memberships, as well as photos and fun 
facts are all on our website.  Check it out at arnrl.org . 

The ANRL is pleased to announce 
that it is now open 6 days a week. 
Mon-Sat, from 1-4 PM.  
 
Special hours can be arranged if 
volunteers are available.  
 
We are now letting members  
borrow books and videos. 
 

New Officers  
 

Elected at ANRLôs Jan. 22, 2016 Membership Meeting 

PRESIDENT: DAVE GRABER 
VICE-PRESIDENT:  

EDWARD WALLER 

2nd VICE-PRESIDENT:  

LOU COOK 

SECRETARY: BOB PROCTOR TREASURER:  ROE OSTHEIM DIRECTOR: TED HADLEY 

http://mail.brighthouse.com/do/redirect?url=http%253A%252F%252Farnrl.org&hmac=9e340562052980374787e86b3aa4dd5d


MESSAGE FROM THE SECRETARY  
 

There have been recent events in my life which have 
changed me and the way I work at ANRL. I lost my 
wife Mitzi after her 4 -year battle with ovarian  
cancer. Recently I have lost the passion I had for 
ANRL and have asked the President to try hard to 
find a new Secretary.  
 
As Secretary of ANRL, I send out periodic Emails to 
members and friends. Friends include  
non-members who have donated or volunteered to 
ANRL in the past. My Email list is now at 183 and 
my US Mail list is at 40. Newsletters and  
announcements for the annual Membership  

meeting go to all, but the less important announcements only go to the Email list. As with many  
organizations these days, there is a gradual decline in our membership, and this is due to many  
reasons.  Some of those reasons are that we lose contact with members due to changes in their  
mailing addresses or a death in the family. I continually try to contact lost members. Sending notes 
and Newsletters is very easy by Email, but it is much harder and time intensive with US Mail. I get 
lots of junk mail and quickly delete or filter out many things. I wonder if our members are doing the 
same with ANRL mail, both Email and US Mail. Many of my monthly reminders for Membership 
Renewal go unanswered. Due to this declining membership, Dues Income has obviously also  
declined over the past few years. We do occasionally get new members, but our total membership 
continues to decline. 
 
Secretarial responsibilities of communication and membership rely quite heavily on the FileMaker 
14 Database and Drop box. A learning period for these two things would be required for someone to 
step in and become Secretary. All secretarial correspondence, meeting notes, files, and the ANRL 
Database are in ANRLôs Drop box. The Database has all membership records. The Database is used 
to send bulk Email and to print US Mail pages. The ANRL Web site has training pages which detail 
procedures for many secretarial tasks. The training pages outline procedures to update the Web 
site.  I strongly encourage members to look over these procedures.  I really need some help and for 
someone to step up and assist or take over these duties, as I do not wish to continue much longer at 
this task.  I welcome any feedback about these pages either on the website or at my email in order to 
improve them.   The library has made a lot of forward progress in the past few years, which I would 
like to see continue. 
 
Bob Proctor, ANRL Secretary 



MEET ROGER VONLAND 
 
In this issue, the new co-editors of the newsletter would like to thank Roger 
Vonland for his many years of service as a librarian and as the Second Vice 
President of the American Nudist Research Library.  At the General         
Membership meeting, held on January 22, 2016, he finally stepped down after 
more than ten years in that office.  He is succeeded by newsletter co-editor 
and librarian, Lou Cook. 
 

Roger has served as a librarian for more than twelve years in the library.  He has been the principal volunteer 
librarian on Thursdays.  Now Lou is taking over his Thursday slot as Roger has volunteered to open the  
library on Mondays.  That means that the ANRL is now open six days a week, closed only on Sundays.  That 
has never happened before, and it is happening now solely because Roger has stepped up and volunteered 
to do so. 
 
Roger has been a nudist since 2000.  He is a member of AANR, Crossed Oaks Haven in Ocala, Florida, and 
TAN, the Tampa Area Naturists, as well as a full member of Cypress Cove.   
 
Roger is a man who has never shied away from hard work and keeping busy.  He began his long years of 
service with four years of active duty in the U.S. Air Force followed by four and a half years of active duty as 
a Navy Ensign.  After his active duty, he served in the Naval Reserves from 1965-1991, retiring as a  
Lieutenant Commander with a total of more than 35 years of military service. 
 
Concurrent with his military reserve time, he started his public service career in the Federal government as 
an Economist at the Federal Bureau of Labor Statistics.  Later he moved to the Federal Mediation and  
Conciliation Service as a Federal Mediator. Next he spent many years in the Department of Housing and  
Urban Development as the Regional Economist, serving 8 states in the SE region out of Atlanta, GA.  He  
retired from that agency on March 1, 1986 with thirty years of civilian Federal service. 
 
As if that wasnôt enough to keep him busy, he also taught Economics and Business Administration as an  
adjunct professor at five different universities.  He is also a licensed Minister in the United Church of Christ 
and has served as an Associate Pastor in churches in Georgia, Alabama, and Florida over the past  
twenty-five years. 
 
Roger is currently a Lifetime Member of NARFE, the National Association of Active and Retired Federal  
Employees, which works to preserve the benefits of active and retired civilian Federal employees.  He is also 
a Lifetime Member of the American Legion, the VFW, and the Military Officers Association of America.   
 
He is especially proud of his more than 55 years as an active member of the Lions Club in five different 
states.  He has served as the District Governor of the Lions of Central Florida and continues to be active in 
the Kissimmee Lions Club. 
 
Roger is obviously a hard-working man who likes to help others.  He is still volunteering as a Hospice Patient 
and Family Support Volunteer.  He has helped others in this capacity in Georgia, Tennessee, and Florida for 
over 25 years. 
 
Roger and his wife Alice were high school sweethearts and have bee married nearly 40 years. He has two 
children, a son who lives in NE Georgia and a daughter who lives in Montgomery, Alabama, as well as three 
grandchildren. 
 
Our library is fortunate to have a man like Roger who is dedicated to public service and blessed with  
boundless energy and enthusiasm for helping people.  The library thanks him for his many years of service 
both to ANRL and to all of the organizations and people that he has helped over so many years. 
 
Thank you, Roger, for your continued help and support in all of your endeavors. 
Becky Silverstein, ANRL Newsletter co-editor and librarian 



MEET THE EDITORS 
 
For years Helen Fisher and her husband Dave worked on the ANRL newsletter.  When she no  
longer felt she could continue to work on it, she passed the reins first to Mark and Becky Silverstein 
and then to Bob Proctor.  Now it is time for the reins to be passed one more time. 
 
The ANRL Newsletter is now headed by a triumvirate of three capable ladies: Becky Silverstein, Lou 
Cook, and Connie Torres.  Becky and Lou are the co-editors who will be responsible for collecting, 
writing, and editing articles and pictures.   Connie will use her skills and her computer as the layout 
editor to actually put it in a usable format and print it out.   Once she has done that, Becky and Lou 
will see that those who have elected to receive it via email get their copies and that those who still 
prefer a paper copy in the more traditional way will receive those from the U.S. Postal Service.  That 
involves having Connie print approximately 80 copies that Becky and Lou will then staple, fold, 
stuff into envelopes, address, stamp, and take to the post office. 
 

 
Becky Silverstein has been a nudist since 1998 when her husband Mark 
decided they should go to a nude beach.  She wasnôt sure how that would 
work out, but once she got to Gunnison Beach in NJ and saw a thousand 
nude bodies on the beach having a great time, she was hooked.  She was a 
member of the Bare Buns Family Nudist Club in VA until it closed and 
then a charter member of the Capital Area Family Naturist Club until it 
recently closed as well.  She and her husband Mark were Associate  
Members of Avalon in WV for several years, but now that they have lived 

in Florida since 2010, they have been full members of Cypress Cove.  She and Mark have  
volunteered in the ANRL library since early in 2011. 
 

 
Lou Cook grew up in a family that always went nude swimming when and 
where they could. Her first official nude experience was in 1991 when she 
went to a nude beach in Jamaica. It was there that her husband  
purposed. Then in 1995 they went to Turtle Lake's Music Fest. It was 
great to be nude every where, more than just on the beach. In 2000 they 
bought a small popup and joined Turtle Lake Resort (MI) as members. 
They liked it so much they got a park model, planning to retire there, but 
in 2011 they came south to the Cove for a visit. The rest is history! They 

fell in love with the people, weather, and a home. They sold everything up north, bought their home 
in the Cove, and have been here ever since. They say itôs the best thing they have every done, and 
they both love it here. They have only been here 5 years but hope they will be here for many, many 
more. 
 

 
Connie Torres has been a nudist since 1983 when her husband Tony brought her to 
the Cove for a visit. Tony had already been coming to the Cove.  Tony introduced 
Connie to nudism and together they brought their children and grandson.  
 
They have been members of Cypress Cove since 1983 and moved in as residents in 
1999. They are truly a nudist family, because now their great grand children come to 
visit.   They love the Cove and would not consider living anywhere else. 



Scanning Department Report  
 

One of the objectives of the library is to convert our 
collection of nudist materials to a digital format 
both as a way to preserve fragile documents and to 
make them more usable for researchers.   When 
magazines, newsletters, and other items are 
scanned and converted to the PDF format, they can 
be viewed on a computer and key words or phrases 
can be searched for using appropriate                   
software.   Finding pertinent information in the    
libraryôs thousands of documents is far easier now 
that the project is well on its way toward             
completion.  

This past year, as a part of the organization of items to be scanned, a complete           
inventory of our magazine collection was done.   Iôm pleased to report that the             
libraryôs archives contain 11,246 different magazines of which 7,634 have been 
scanned, so far, and are available to view on computer at the library. Hard work by 
dedicated volunteers has achieved this result in a bit over four years.  

The library collects newsletters from clubs and organizations and has an extensive   
archive of them, as well.   Much of the collection has been scanned, but many are yet to 
be done.   The scanned archive numbers 7,266 through the end of 2015.  The newsletter 
collection volunteers are to be commended, also.  

The above totals of magazines and newsletters scanned may be more impressive when 
the total number of pages scanned is considered.   That number is more than 350,000!  

Ed Westen, Scanning Coordinator  

THE GENERAL MEETINGS  
FOR 2016 ARE:  

April 8, July 15, Oct. 21  
Meetings start at 11:00 AM  

in the library .  

AMERICAN NUDIST RESEARCH LIBRARYÈ. INC.  

2950 SUN COVE DRIVE 

KISSIMMEE, FLORIDA  34746 - 2773 

(407) 933-2866 

Email:  anrl@anrl.org    Website: http://anrl.org 
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